AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING:  

7.30 p.m. on 
Monday 21 April 2008

in the upper room of the Globe PH, 152 London Road, NG2 3BQ (between London Road and Meadows Way just north of north of Trent Bridge)
AGENDA  

1. Welcome, and apologies for absence

2. Introduction to Murat Basaran, Project Officer for the PCT/Cycling England ‘Get Cycling Nottingham’ Project (7.30-7.45 p.m)
3. Discussion with John Lee, Senior Rights of Way Officer, Nottingham City Council on the City Rights of Way Improvement Plans and the result of the recent off-road barriers trial, (7.45-8.45 p.m, approx.)

(10-minute break)

4. Minutes of Pedals meeting of 17 March and matters arising:
· Quote for reduced run of newsletter printing

· Discussion on report on cycling at 19 March meeting of the Broxtowe Borough Council Planning and Development Committee

· Pedals display improvement sub-group meeting, 26 March and poster designs
· Nottingham City Council Cycling City bid to Cycling England
· Cycle event at Roundhill School (Beeston) of 12 April - and possible follow-up information of potential interest – copy of my message of 13 April to Adrian Pugh

· Sharp Hill wood / A52 rights of way issues and cyclists – exchange of messages with Cllr. Rod Jones, Rushcliffe BC
· Ideas for Pedals 30th birthday celebrations in 2009: comments of 31 March from Andrew Martin on posters and rural rides
· A612 cycle way improvements (Colwick Loop Road)

· Gedling Colliery redevelopment site access road proposals
· local Canal Cycle Ride routes and local hotels cycling packages – exchange of messages with Dale Twigger, Experience Nottinghamshire:

5. (other) cycle facility and traffic matters


· signing of cycle lockers new location in Broad Marsh etc. multi-storey car parks - my email of 1 April to Robbie Woods, City Parking Services

· report of the 9 April meeting to discuss plans for ‘The Hub’ (Nottingham Station redevelopment)

· Maid Marian Way toucan crossing proposed changes

· Safety of cyclists on Old Church Street (Lenton) cut-through

· City Council consultation on access to bus lanes by Wheelchair Accessible Licensed Hackney Taxis

· Feedback on new City Council South and North cycle maps

· 20mph zone proposals – message forwarded by Andrew Martin re Portsmouth experience

· Cycle audit work for Notts County Council

· Items for proposed (11 June) Notts CC Highways South Cycle Working Group meeting
· Installation of cycle lockers at NET Line One Phoenix Park terminus park and ride site: message of 14 April from Andy Holdstock, NET Project Team:

· More West Bridgford cycle signing needs – copy of my message of 14 April to Jarek Bien, Notts. CC:

· Cycle count volunteers proposal (Andrew Martin)

Ha
6. Finance including
· Renewal of insurance cover for Pedals events

· Discount sale price for City County Forest book sales at stalls
· Membership form reprint

· Cycle shop discount for Pedals members – update for newsletter and website
7. Spring / Summer newsletter including stuffing and dispatch
8. Forthcoming events / meetings

· Plans for future Pedals meetings: May to November 2008
· Tues. 22 April, Cycle lights promotion stall, Jubilee Campus, Nottingham University (Susan Young)
· Raleigh Archive Exhibition and Talks at the Lakeside Pavilion, University Park, 12 April-3 Aug.
· Sat. 10 May: CTC/CCN Spring Campaigners’ Conference, Cambridge.

· Other meetings and events, including request for Pedals stalls/displays, including:-
· Sat 10 May: Ladybay Green Fair, West Bridgford, and Notts and Newark Show (10-11 May)

· Sun 25 - Mon 26 May: Company of Cyclists’ Get Cycling Event, Nottingham Racecourse (joint stall with Ridewise & Sustrans, being coordinated by Peter Osborne)

· Sat 7 June: West Bridgford Community Gathering and Bike Skill Share (Wollaton Park/Sumac) Events
· Bike Week, 14-22 June and Bike Week pack

· Wed 18 June: Wheely Good Cyclists’ Breakfast, Old Market Square (Organiser: Steve Cornes, City Council) and Greater Nottingham Cyclists’ Forum (10.00)
· Thurs. 19 June: Ruddington Fields Business Park Transport Group Cycle Forum Cycling Event, Rushcliffe Country Park (Organiser: Claire Fleming, Notts CC)
· Sat. 12 July: Beeston Fair, Broadgate Park
9. Miscellaneous items

10. Any other business

BACKGROUND NOTES

* means feedback especially wanted please

** means help please!

1. Welcome and apologies

Apologies for absence from

Mara Ozolins, John Wilson, Karina Wells.
2. Introduction to Murat Basaran, Project Officer for the PCT/Cycling England ‘Get Cycling Nottingham’ Project (7.30-7.45 p.m)

3. Discussion with John Lee, Senior Rights of Way Officer, Nottingham City Council on the City Rights of Way Improvement Plans and the result of the recent off-road barriers trial, (7.45-8.45 p.m, approx.)

(10-minute break)

4. Minutes of the Pedals Annual General Meeting Held 17th March 2008 at The Globe PH

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Alison Russell, Susan Young, Terry Scott, John Bannister, Arthur Williams, Roger Codling, Elizabeth Kirk, Dave Clark, and Andrew Househan.

Apologies for absence: Mara Ozolins, Andrew Martin, Roy Wilson, John Wilson and Chris Gardner. 

Chairman’s Annual Report.
There was much discussion of the Membership Records situation and its implications, financial and otherwise. It was agreed that we need to do a lot to get new members to make up for those we have effectively lost.

Roger Codling suggested that the pattern of business meetings be reorganised to have separate Executive Committee meetings and also more general meetings with speakers to which any members were welcome.

Although this pattern might be common in other organisations it was felt that it would not work for Pedals given the clear feedback that most people don’t want to have any more meetings and also the fact that we have so few elected postholders. It was not thought necessary to have other general committee members when our general meetings usually attracted only about 8-12 people and thus functioned as general committee meetings. It was also pointed out that we had now started to have an expanded programme of meetings with special discussions / visiting speakers throughout the year which might help to attract new people to the first half of our meetings. However, it was thought unlikely that many of these would want to attend the second (monthly business) part and that we should make clear that there was no need for them to stay on for these if they did not wish. If, on the other hand, numbers regularly attending monthly meetings did start to rise substantially so that they became too unwieldy as committee meetings we could then reassess the situation.
Treasurer’s Report.  
This was discussed. The main features of which were:

 (i) membership income is down 50% this year 

(ii) sales income is down – but we have got rid of nearly all of the Pedal Pushers Guides.

(iii) Pedals should receive some advertising income from the website.

During the discussion it was suggested that the possibility of using Paypal for subscription payment (this may appeal to younger people). Reducing the newsletter print run from 500 to 400 to save costs will be investigated. A sales/ advertising section may be added to the website. It was agreed that we need to seek further advice, e.g. from John Franklin (former CCN Chair) before deciding whether to take this on.
Election of Office Holders. Dave Clark was elected Social Secretary, thus filling a post that had been vacant for many years. There were no volunteers for the posts of Secretary and Publicity Officer, and Hugh McClintock and Susan Young agreed, in the absence of other nominations, to continue as Chairman and Treasurer, respectively. Roger Codling suggested that Hugh switch to being Secretary and someone else take over as Chairman (a suggestion which, Hugh pointed out, had been made a few years ago by Lawrence Geary) but no-one else seemed interested in taking this on.
Get Cycling Nottingham Project. A project officer, Murat Basaran, has now started and wants to talk to Pedals at the April meeting to introduce himself.
A new map of the South of the County will be available in the summer, the latest in the series produced by Paul Rae.
Cycle Event Roundhill School, Beeston. 12 April – Arthur may be interested in helping out with this and agreed to liaise with Hugh who intends to go along with our revamped display.
Minute taker for April meeting.  Elizabeth Kirk will do April’s minutes.

East Midlands Cycle Forum Meeting. This is taking place in Chesterfield on Saturday 5th April. Hugh and Sue are going and possibly Andrew Martin.

Cycling England Demonstration Towns.  Many towns including Nottingham are bidding to Cycling England for the second round of these. Nottingham’s bid is targeted at lower income group families, particularly along Sustrans Route 6 in the City and involves working closely with health, education and police agencies as well as improving infrastructure and giving tailored advice to households and individuals.
Castle Marina Footbridge Replacement. This will be replaced by a bridge around two metres wide. The proposals were much welcomed.
Cycle Lockers. Ten lockers are being installed at the Park and Ride at Phoenix Park. Funding has also been made available for cycle lockers at the Victoria Centre. This news will be added to a new special section on the website. 

CCN-CTC Autumn Campaigners’ Conference 2009.  As it is Pedals’ 30th anniversary next year, it was agreed that we should now offer to host this event in collaboration with the Notts CTC. The recent problems with the membership should have been resolved well before then and hosting the autumn event rather than the spring event will give Pedals more time to prepare for the conference and should make it easier to attract the 12-15 volunteers we will need to help with the conference and associated rides/social events.
Update

Quote  from Novaprint for reduced run of newsletter printing following the suggestion that we might now reduce our print run from 500 to 400 copies, in the light both of our recent membership losses and also our increased financial constraints:-
250 copies: £509

300 copies: £524

400 copies: £557

500 copies: £590

600 copies: £623

Should we indeed reduce our print run in the light of these figures?*

Discussion on report on cycling at 19 March meeting of the Broxtowe Borough Council Planning and Development Committee:

There was much interest in this report and much opportunity for comments in the discussion both  by me and by Paul Hillier of Notts County Council.

There was much discussion on several issues including in Beeston town centre (Beeston High Road etc) but also on the need to encourage cycling in the north as well as south of the Borough.

Pedals display improvement sub-group meeting, 26 March

Many thanks to Chris Gardner and Andrew Martin for their helping me at a special meeting on 26 March to revamp the Pedals display, including the reprinted posters. This was used a few days later, by Dave Clark and myself at The Art Organisation on Station Street, on 30 March.

I will bring along copies of the posters to our meeting, for people to take away and get put up please.**

Nottingham City Council Cycling City bid to Cycling England:

This was duly submitted by the deadline of 5 p.m. on 31 March. A decision on the first of the projects to be funded is likely to be announced by CE in Bike Week in June and a second announcement on the other 5-6 in September, I understand. I also gather that there has been a great deal of interest, with 73 bids submitted for the 11 projects to be funded, so that competition will be very fierce!

Cycle event at Roundhill School (Beeston) of 12 April - and possible follow-up information of potential interest – copy of my message of 13 April to Adrian Pugh

“Adrian
Please pass on many congratulations to you and all your fellow organisers on a very impressively organised, successful and enjoyable event yesterday, despite the occasional showers!  It was very good that you managed to get more than 200 children registered for the event and that most seemed so very enthusiastic, despite the uncertain weather!
 

We were very glad to have been invited to bring a Pedals stall and hope that something will come of the interest that several people showed in our stall.
 

Before we left, we deposited on your event stall copies of various leaflets that we had let over including some Pedals membership forms, Beeston pocket cycle maps and some of the Big Track brochures. This brochure in particular (covering the 9-mile canal and riverside path loop, now being extended and improved, e.g. towards Attenborough and Trent Lock, and also both west and east of Clifton Bridge) may be of particular appeal to families inspired by yesterday's event (and your whole Beeston to Paris ride project) to cycle further and more regularly. Copies can also be downloaded from The Big Wheel website at http://www.thebigwheel.org.uk/ or you can get more printed copies from Helen Clayton at The Big Wheel (Greater Nottingham Transport Partnership) to whom I am copying this message.
 

The children and adults showing such enthusiasm yesterday may also be interested in the Great Nottinghamshire Bike Ride taking place on Sunday 22 June and being organised this year for the County Council by Perfect Motion (based in Beeston at 72 Wollaton Road, by the way!). This now includes a lap challenge (of the National Water Sports Centre rowing course at Holme Pierrepont) to appeal to very young cyclists, in addition to the well-established 18-mile route, and the 50-mile and new 100-mile options.  I am also copying this reply also to Melanie Berry of Perfect Motion to put her in the picture about this potential great interest very close by. Details can be found at: http://search.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/cgi-bin/htm_hl.pl?DB=nottingham&STEMMER=en&WORDS=great%20nottinghamshire%20bike%20ride&ALL=&ANY=&EXACTB=0&PHRASE=&EXACTP=0&CATEGORIES=&SIMPLE=Great%20Nottinghamshire%20Bike%20Ride&COLOUR=Fuchsia&STYLE=s&URL=http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/home/leisure/l-cycling/bikeride.htm#muscat_highlighter_first_match
 

The Beeston pocket cycle maps were produced a few years years ago now by the County Council and will soon be superceded by the new South Nottinghamshire cycle map, the latest in a series of four maps being produced to cover the whole county. I understand that they should be out within the next month or two and Paul Hillier at the County Council is the person to contact if you would like to obtain copies of these when available. I imagine that they will also be downloaded from the County Council website as the others in the series are.
 

Last but not least I should also mention the Ridewise website - www.ridewise.org.uk for anyone wanting more information about training for adult or younger cyclists. Several people particularly asked about this at our stall yesterday.
 

Good luck with the final preparations for your Teachers and Parents' ride to Paris at the end of next month. I will try to include a brief item about this in the next Pedals newsletter going to press in just over a week!
best wishes, Hugh”
PS. Many thanks to Dave Clark for helping me with this stall.
PPS. Response of 13 April from Adrian Pugh:

“Thanks for your support Hugh. I was impressed by the amount of cycling the kids wanted to do!

I will forward your info to the school and www.r4rh.org website owners and your leaflets will go out at the Music send off party we have.

Thanks again, Adrian”

Sharphill Wood / A52 links and proposed West Bridgford – Ruddington cycle route: exchange of emails with Cllr. Rod Jones, Rushcliffe Borough Council:

“Rod

Thanks for this response.

 

It might be useful if I suggested to John Bannister that we discuss this matter at the next West Bridgford Local Transport Meeting on Wed 21 May as it several years since it was last discussed in that forum and there has been no real progress - quite the reverse since the total blocking last month! And this setback despite the extra importance of getting a decent cycle route between WB/Edwalton and Ruddington via this existing facility now that there is new interest in promoting better cycle access to and from Ruddington Fields Business Park from various directions. Claire Fleming from the County Council chaired a special meeting on 10 March to discuss this, a subgroup of the Ruddington Fields Transport Group which has met 2-3 times now since last summer to press for improved bus and cycle provision. It does not help that the Highways Agency (or rather Jeremy Dixon of AMScott, their Managing Consultants for this area, HA Area 7) have been so very slow to do anything about the cycle route proposal when their role in relation to the subway etc. is so crucial.

 

I will send you a scanned image of the relevant sheet from the Pedal Pushers' Guide when I can but my only copy was not returned to someone I leant it to some time ago so I will have to lay my hands another (they are now getting very rare, as virtually all the stocks have now been sold).

 

I am glad that Arthur Williams has been in touch with you directly. Thanks for all your help on this

Hugh

 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Rod Jones 

To: Hugh McClintock (Dell) ; karrar khan LD 

Cc: Peter Osborne ; Chris Gardner ; Claire Fleming ; Arthur Williams ; David Miller ; Stuart Bannerman ; John Bannister ; Karrar Khan (RBC) ; Chris Murden ; Karina Wells ; Paul Hillier ; Peter Jarman ; Steve Jones 

Sent: Friday, March 21, 2008 9:54 PM

Subject: Re: Sharphill to A52 and underpass to Landmere Lane

Hugh

Thanks and thanks for your analysis.  

 

I shall pass copy of this exchange to my colleague Lib Dems - Karrar Khan and also to those Councillors from Ruddington.  Karrar might be able to find ways of suggesting work on improving foot and cycleways as part of promotion of a healthy environment in the committee known as Partnership Scrutiny.

 

1    The history of the underpass is clear - it was built when the A52 was constructed to enable to farmer at Hall Farm to let his cattle across.  As walkers and cyclists found it dangerous to cross the A52 where it had truncated the 2 bridleways - many found the underpass the safest crossing and it has been used by many until fully blocked in Feb 08.  

 

The more of us that push for the underpass to be recognised as a safe crossing and connection between WB and Rudd - the better.  If you or John Bannister have any suggestions at other action we can take - let me know. 

 

2    I attach my information sheet which explains progress on the paths.

3    I'd like a copy of the image in your 1999 edition re the underpass - if poss.

Can you scan or copy?

 

4    Arthur emailed me and I replied but haven’t heard so I guess he's away for Easter.  When he surfaces I hope he will fill in forms for me.  I've just got a couple from Rudd today.

Rod”

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Hugh McClintock (Dell) 

To: Rod Jones 

Cc: Peter Osborne ; Chris Gardner ; Claire Fleming ; Arthur Williams ; David Miller ; Stuart Bannerman ; John Bannister ; Karrar Khan (RBC) ; Chris Murden ; Karina Wells ; Paul Hillier ; Peter Jarman ; Steve Jones 

Sent: Wednesday, March 19, 2008 9:37 AM

Subject: Re: Sharphill to A52 and underpass to Landmere Lane

“Rod

Sorry for the delay in getting back to you on this which I raised at the Pedals monthly meeting on Monday evening. Several people including Arthur Williams (who will be contacting you separately) confirmed that had used the A52 underpass south of Sharp Hill or knew of others who had.

 

When not blocked it was agreed that this has the potential to be a very useful facility and one that Pedals has long identified as offering an important feature of a cycle route between Ruddington and Melton Road (Edwalton) and the east side of West Bridgford and indeed it is shown on page 30 of our publication 'The Pedal Pushers Guide to Nottingham' (3rd edition, 1999), as I have now been reminded.

 

As well as unblocking the underpass of course it needs better links on both sides, especially the northern side and including a link along the verge on the northern side of the A52 towards Landmere Lane and Melton Road (and alongside Melton Road towards Edwalton etc, particularly on the derestricted part of the A606), whether or not any of the proposed large-scale housing proposed in this area does go ahead. If any of that housing does indeed materialise that will give the opportunity for a more direct cycle route to be included as an integral part of the development.

 

To the south of the A52 the route could follow the existing sections of Landmere Lane, which mostly carry little traffic, and including a safe cross crossing of the A60 in the vicinity of Ashworth Lane, Ruddington.

 

This proposal has been raised on various occasions, including meetings of the West Bridgford Local Transport Forum, which John Bannister chairs, and at the quarterly meetings of the County Council's Highways South Cycle Working Group and brought to the attention of Jeremy Dixon of AMScott, Managing Consultants for the Highways Agency (Area 7) who some years ago promised to investigate what could be done to improve the Trunk Road crossing. However, he is very hard to contact, and has not been to any recent meetings of the CWG so it quite some time now since I have last had a chance to find out from him what progress he has been able to make with this matter. I suspect the answer is not very much since past experience shows that they are extremely slow in progressing things like this!

Hugh”

Ideas for Pedals 30th birthday celebrations in 2009: comments of 31 March from Andrew Martin on posters and rural rides:

“Hugh
Yes, let's have a new design for the 30th anniversary and beyond... I have two points on Rural Rides

1 Perhaps more Pedals Members could pledge to lead one or two rides next year as part of our year of celebration, and have the (fortnightly, monthly) rides entitled Pedals 30th Anniversary Ride 1, 2, 3 etc or similar.

2 Note the text on the back page of the new Rural Rides brochure 'Pedals - celebrating 27 years' !!! Please ensure Pete Jarman has this changed each year, especially with our 30th anniversary in 2009.
Andrew”

On 31 Mar 2008 at 12:21, Hugh McClintock (Dell) <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com> wrote:

From:           "Hugh McClintock (Dell)" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>
To:             "Gardner, Chris (NSN - GB/United Kingdom - MiniMD)" <chris.gardner@nsn.com>,
<lneylon@ntlworld.com>
Copies to:      "Susan Young" <Susan.Young@nottingham.ac.uk>,
"David Clark" <davidclark_71@hotmail.com>,
"Andrew Martin" <andrew@veggies.org.uk>
Subject:        Re: Re: Pedals poster revamp and printing
Date sent:      Mon, 31 Mar 2008 12:21:17 +0100
We used the new poster for the first time yesterday afternoon on our display 
at The Art Organisation on Station Street.

”I will bring the others along to our next meeting, on 21 April, to decide 
how best to make use of them and to encourage people to distribute them and 
get them put up.

When I asked for comments at the last meeting on the 3 different 
alternatives one person (I don’t know who!) scrawled that none were any good 
and that we should think again. Since we needed one urgently I ignored that 
comment at that time but have wondered since if perhaps we should not now 
encourage ideas for a completely new design, perhaps in time for the Pedals 
30th anniversary next year! What do you all think?
Hugh”

PS. Do we want to go ahead with the idea of having a newly designed poster for our 30th birthday next year and, if so, how should we go about organising it?**
A612 Colwick Loop Road cycleway improvements – exchange of emails with Paul Hillier, Notts CC:

“I'll ask Atul to send you some plans. Would you like paper or electronic copies? The scheme along this section won't be much of an improvement over what already exists because the cost of widening is very high indeed and, due to the low number of pedestrians it was felt to be unjustifiable expenditure. 

 

However, there will be improvements at the crossing points along the route length and some minor tinkering on the bridge over the railway.

Paul Hillier
Local Transport Plan Officer (Greater Nottingham)
Nottinghamshire County Council
Tel: 0115 977 4866  Fax: 0115 977 4054

To: "Paul Hillier" <paul.hillier@nottscc.gov.uk>
From: "Hugh McClintock \(Dell\)" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>
Date: 27/03/2008 10:20AM
Subject: Re: A612 Colwick Loop Road cycleway improvements
﻿ 

Paul

Thanks for your response. I recall general discussion about providing a route all the way along the A612, which we welcomed, but not seeing any specific proposals. Is it possible for me now please to see some details of what is now to be introduced?

Thanks, Hugh

 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Paul Hillier 

To: Hugh McClintock (Dell) 

Sent: Thursday, March 27, 2008 9:44 AM

Subject: Re: A612 Colwick Loop Road cycleway improvements

Hello Hugh,

I thought you were aware of our proposals to provide a route along the A612 from Vale Road to Victoria Road? I'm certain it was mentioned previously. We're also providing a route through Burton Joyce so that, ultimately, cyclists can travel along the entire length of the A612 from Lowdham to the City.

Paul Hillier
Local Transport Plan Officer (Greater Nottingham)
Nottinghamshire County Council
Tel: 0115 977 4866  Fax: 0115 977 4054

-----"Hugh McClintock \(Dell\)" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com> wrote: -----
To: "Paul Hillier" <paul.hillier@nottscc.gov.uk>
From: "Hugh McClintock \(Dell\)" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>
Date: 26/03/2008 02:46PM
Subject: A612 Colwick Loop Road cycleway improvements

Paul

On the latest NCC Roadworks Notification (20 March) I was interested to see the note about Temporary Restriction of Road: A612 cycleway improvements between its junction with Vale Road, Colwick and the A6211, Gedling, from 14 April - 4 June. I think this is the first I have heard of any cycleway improvements on that stretch and wonder if you, or any of your colleagues, can please give me some more details?

Thanks, Hugh”

 

A612 Colwick Loop Road cycleway improvements – message of 3 April from Craig McLennan, City Council, in response to my query about what coordination was proposed by the City Council with the County Council’s current upgrading of the A612 footway between Colwick Park and Netherfield etc. into a shared path/cycleway:

“Hello,

The plan of the County's proposals seems consistent with the A612 corridor improvements (within the City boundary to the Lady Bay retail park junction). The City's scheme is very much in the feasibility stage, but the preliminary design has showed that strip widening may occur largely on the south side of the A612 to accommodate both inbound and outbound bus lanes. 

Again although still in the feasibility stage, our initial thoughts are that a cycle/ped' track would remain (widened if possible) on the north side between the City Boundary west bound towards the new Eastside Island site, where links would be developed towards the City Centre. This would also link with the off-road Sneinton Greenway. It is not expected that the City's scheme will occur until financial year 2010/11 at the earliest. 

 

Atul/Paul - Please could you provide a more detailed plan of your proposals, to ensure entire consistency at the City/County boundary.

Regards, Craig”

Gedling Colliery redevelopment site proposed access road; copy of message of 11 April from Arthur Williams to County Councillor Darrell Pulk and his response:

“Hugh,
I sent an email (see below) to Darrell Pulk and got a very prompt response.
Arthur

-----Original Message-----
From: Darrell Pulk [mailto:cllr.darrell.pulk@nottscc.gov.uk]
Sent: Sat 12/04/2008 11:13
To: Williams Arthur
Cc: cllr.jim.creamer@nottscc.gov.uk
Subject: Re: Gedling Access Road

Thank you for raising issues regarding the proposed Gedling access road. These points need to be raised with Gedling Borough Council planning for consideration and Nottinghamshire County Council Highways.

I shall, next week, contact both authorities on your behalf. I will get back to you once I have additional information.

I fully expect a planning application of this size to prompt a large response and wouldn't be surprised if this resulted in a public enquiry.

You may also wish to solicit the views of Pedals to add weight to your argument.
Regards, Darrell Pulk, 
Cllr. Carlton West”


"Williams Arthur" <Arthur.Williams@nottingham.ac.uk>
12/04/2008 10:50
To <cllr.darrell.pulk@nottscc.gov.uk>

Subject: Gedling Access Road
Dear Councillor Pulk,
Gedling Access Road + Sustainable Transport

I have recently seen the plans for the Gedling Access Road, as I am an active member of Pedals, the Nottingham Cycle campaign group. As I am also a resident of Carlton Hill, I would like to raise my concerns with you concerning the plans for this road.

The current plans show very little regard to the needs of cyclists, for example:

1. At the southern end of the road, the junction will cut across the current cycle route which is important for pupils living on the east side of Carlton-le-Willows to reach the school safely.

2. There appears to be no cycle provision alongside the new road.

3. Where the current public footpath (which has also been proposed by the borough as a possible cycle route) crosses the road near Gedling Wood, the route is diverted in an inconvenient manner.

4. There appears to be no pedestrian or cycle link between the proposed residential and employment areas? The only access being at a large roundabout. Large roundabouts of this design are notoriously dangerous for cyclists. If people living in the new houses are to work on the employment site, they should be able to walk or cycle to work safely.

On a more general note, it appears that the overall layout and concept of the road has changed little since it was first proposed in a time when sustainable transport issues were less pressing. I would be interested to know if an environmental impact assessment has been made for the planned road. Given the need to tackle climate change issues, and the likely increasing cost of transport fuels, I believe that this development needs re-assessment to bring it in line with sustainable development. For example:

5. Is the northern section, parallel to the existing Arnold Lane, really necessary, especially as it takes up 5 hectares of green-belt land?

6. Is the large size of the roundabout at the north end of the residential development necessary? ? the roundabout alone takes up approx 0.5 ha of land!

7. What can be done to get the priority of developing the rail link onto the same level of urgency as developing the access road?

I hope that you agree with these observations and can use your influence to ensure that this new development is planned with the best interests of future generations in mind.
Regards, Arthur Williams”
local Canal Cycle Ride routes and local hotels cycling packages – exchange of messages with Dale Twigger, Experience Nottinghamshire:

This update from Dale Twigger on Experience Nottinghamshire's developing cycling packages for hotels may be of interest.

Hugh

 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: "Dale Twigger" <Dale.Twigger@experiencenottinghamshire.com>

To: "Hugh McClintock (Dell)" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>

Sent: Tuesday, April 15, 2008 9:31 AM

Subject: RE: [Website Enquiries] Nottingham City Canal Cycle Ride and hotels cycling packages 

Hi Hugh,
I have produced a guide of accommodation that offer secure overnight
lock ups for bikes through contact with our members (please find this
attached). We distributed a few of these at the Outdoors Show last
month.

The Outdoors Show was very popular for cycling and the county council's
leaflets on cycling by district were very popular, so it was good to
have them as stand partners.

We will also be looking to make more of this offer with the 2008-09
marketing plan and this will get finalised by the end of the month. The
cycling offer looks like it will fit within our Robin Hood breaks
section as part of an outdoors campaign.

Apologies if things are moving quite slowly at the moment, but we are
waiting to finalise our marketing plans. I will be in touch in the next
couple of months with more details.
Best wishes, Dale Twigger
Tourism Executive
Experience Nottinghamshire
Unit 1.1 Clarendon Park
Clumber Avenue
Nottingham
NG5 1AH
t: 0115 962 8316  
f: 0115 962 5367
www.visitnotts.com - www.robinhoodbreaks.com -
www.nottinghamcitybreaks.com - www.nottsgroups.com - www.nottsevents.com

-----Original Message-----
From: Hugh McClintock (Dell) [mailto:Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com] 
Sent: 14 April 2008 20:59
To: Dale Twigger
Subject: Fw: [Website Enquiries] Nottingham City Canal Cycle Ride and
hotels cycling packages 

Dale
This enquiry to the Pedals website, and another similar enquiry I had 
recently by phone asking for advice about cycle routes for short-break 
tourists in Nottinghamshire reminds me to ask how far you have now got
with your Experience Nottinghamshire hotels cycling packages initiative?
best wishes, Hugh

----- Original Message ----- 
From: "Hugh McClintock (Dell)" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>
To: <c.colbeck@btinternet.com>
Cc: "Larry Neylon" <lneylon@ntlworld.com>
Sent: Saturday, April 12, 2008 6:33 PM
Subject: Re: [Website Enquiries] Nottingham City Canal Cycle Ride

> Dear Chris
> For more information on these routes I suggest you try these sources:-
 - The Big Track route (9 miles of canalside and Trent riverside path 
> loop) - see http://www.thebigwheel.org.uk/
 - new Nottingham City cycle maps available from (0115) 91 56221 or
contact traffic.management@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
> - the new South Nottinghamshire cycle map which should be out in a few
weeks, and should then be downloadable, along with the other Notts CC 
cycle maps issued over the last two years from:
http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/home/traffic_and_travel/traffictravel-
cycling/cyclemapsandpublications.htm
>
> This should get you started!
> Yours sincerely, Hugh McClintock,
> Chairman, Pedals (Nottingham Cycling Campaign) - website: 
> www.pedals.org.uk (which includes a local cycle maps and guides
section)
>
> ----- Original Message ----- 
> From: <c.colbeck@btinternet.com>
> To: <lneylon@ntlworld.com>; <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>
> Sent: Friday, April 11, 2008 7:18 PM
> Subject: [Website Enquiries] Nottingham City Canal Cycle Ride
>
>> Chris Colbeck sent a message using the contact form at
>> http://www.pedals.org.uk/contact.
>> Nottingham City Canal Cycle Ride -
>> http://explore.ordnancesurvey.co.uk/os_routes/show/378
>> Do you any more details about this ride and its route as I would like
to give it a go!!


5. Cycle facility and traffic management matters:

signing of cycle lockers new location in Broad Marsh car park - my email of 1 April to Robbie Woods, City Parking Services

“Robbie
Are plans in hand for new signing to make clearer the new locations of the cycle lockers in the Broad Marsh car park please?
 

At present, although I know that there is a notice on the inner window of the Customer Services office telling you that the lockers are now in the bus station, there is nothing in the old location apart from two 'Bicycles' notices above the now empty area. It would be useful at that point to have sign directing people to the new location, and to have signs by or close to the lockers to make their new locations more conspicuous, as well as to ensure that the existence of cycle lockers in the car park is clearly signed on the outside of the building.
Hugh”

signing of cycle lockers new location in Broad Marsh car park ; response from Robbie Wood, City Parking Services:

“Hi Hugh,

Thank you for your observations and recommendations. I have spoken to Paul (Bus Station Manager) and we will get together with our signs team and see what we can do to improve the signage all round so that cyclists the Broadmarsh to highlight the new locker location.

R. Woods”

PS of 11 Apr

Robbie
 I forgot to mention earlier that it would be very helpful please to have external signs also by the Trinity Square and Pilcher Gate car parks to make clear to passers-by that both have cycle lockers and not just spaces for motor vehicles.
Thanks, Hugh”
Meeting on 9 April to discuss ‘The Hub’ (Nottingham Station redevelopment plans) –my message of 10 April to John White of Clegg Construction and Chair of the Station Redevelopment Management Group.

“Dear John
I have just gone on to the new Big Wheel Hub website to pledge Pedals strong support for The Hub proposals, as you requested at yesterday's special GNTP meeting which I found very interesting and stimulating as a keen rail traveller as well as cyclist! Having a speaker from Eurostar (especially one with such strong Nottingham connections) was an inspired way of helping to develop a vision and broad support for the project and making a reality of the idea that a similar 'St. Pancras effect' can help to bring about the major transformation of Nottingham's station too.
 

I was very pleased to note in your presentation that you made reference to the proposed secure bike parking facility and improved cycle access routes.
 

In pledging Pedals support I included reference to several points that we consider of particular importance for ensuring full integration of cycling with the project and I am taking this opportunity to expand on them here. These are:-
 

- ensure that secure and convenient bike parking is available on both the north and the south sides of the Station, to help cyclists approaching from different directions and including some in the part of the new multi-storey car park nearest to the concourse and access ramps.
 

- allow for continuing growth in demand for secure bike parking once quality is improved. I know that Stagecoach South West Trains have found this to be the case at several of their stations, e.g. Woking and Guildford but understand that this has not been the case with some other recent station cycle parking improvements, e.g. Brighton.
 

- ensure that some convenient and undercover short-term bike parking is still available at the front of the station for people making short visits to make enquiries and buy tickets.
 

- develop and maintain well-signed and well-maintained safe cycle access routes to and from the Station in different directions, including E-W and N-S.
 

- encourage and promote cycle hire at or nearby the Station including Bunney's Bikes on Carrington Street. There is also potential to work with the keen group of cyclists such as Aran Eales at the new Art Organisation premises opposite the Station on Station Street who are keen to start a local bike recycling and public bike hire project.
 

In addition to publicising the project in future Pedals newsletters etc. we would much welcome any further opportunities in due course to be updated about the project as a whole and to discuss in more detail how to ensure the full potential benefits for cyclists are achieved in different aspects of the project.
best wishes, Hugh”

Proposed changes to Maid Marian Way / Castlegate Toucan crossing: City Council consultation letter of 11 April

Minor changes are proposed to this crossing and responses are asked for by Friday 2 May.**

Reducing cycle/motor vehicle conflict on Old Church Street, Lenton – message of 26 March from Rabina Kosser, City Council:

“Dear Hugh,

Thank you for your emails dated the 19th of February and 2nd of March 2008 regarding the above.

I confirm that I am carrying out investigations into the issues you have raised and I will write to you again when these investigations are complete.

Regards, Rabina

From: Stewart Thompson [mailto:stewart.thompson@nottinghamcity.gov.uk] 
Sent: 14 March 2008 17:39
To: 'Rabina Kosser'
Subject: FW: reducing potential conflict near Priory St / Old Church St (Lenton) cycle cut-through [Scanned]
Rabina,

Please acknowledge and have a look at the request.

Thanks, Stewart



From: Hugh McClintock (Dell) [mailto:Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com] 
Sent: 02 March 2008 20:30
To: Stewart Thompson
Subject: Fw: reducing potential conflict near Priory St / Old Church St (Lenton) cycle cut-through
Stewart
Is someone looking in to this please? I don’t think I had an acknowledgement when I sent this before although I may perhaps have missed it!
Thanks and best wishes, Hugh
 

 ----- Original Message ----- 

From: Hugh McClintock (Dell) 

To: Stewart Thompson 

Cc: Angela Gilbert ; Gary Smerdon-White ; Chris Carter ; Jenny Kukan ; Steve Brewer 

Sent: Tuesday, February 19, 2008 3:05 PM

Subject: reducing potential conflict near Priory St / Old Church St (Lenton) cycle cut-through

Stewart
With the new housing development on Nazareth Road (Lenton, on the former Nazareth House site) nearing completion, I have become aware of an increased risk of conflict between cyclists using the cut-through between Priory Street and Old Church Street and drivers coming out of Nazareth Road on to Priory Street and not realising that there could well be cyclists coming through on what appears to drivers to be just a cul-de-sac.
 

Would it  therefore be possible to erect a 'Beware cyclists' Red Warning Triangle sign on the approach to the exit from the new housing (Nazareth Road) as was done some years ago on the Friar Street approach to Old Church Street (i.e. on the other side of the cycle cut-through) a few years ago? Incidentally for a long time this latter sign was facing the wrong way, despite my reporting this several times. I have not checked again very recently to see if it still is but obviously ensuring that it is maintained in the right position would also help to reduce the risk to passing cyclists.
Thanks, Hugh”
 

City Council consultation on access to bus lanes by Wheelchair Accessible Licensed Hackney Taxis Traffic Regulation Order 2008:

The City Council propose to allow Wheelchair Accessible Licensed Hackney Taxis to use operational bus lanes in the city with appropriate signing. Any comments or objections are asked for by 16 May.

Feedback on new City cycle maps (north and south).

I have already had various comments on these (copies of which I will bring to the meeting and which will be sent out with the next newsletter, by the way) including the general comment that there are distinctly clearer than the last versions and that they have fewer errors although still some.

On the South map these include:

· County Council Communities Department referred to as ‘Environmental Department’

· Cycle path on east side of Clifton Boulevard by QMC and Dunkirk flyover not shown

· Wrong alignment shown for cycle path past Science Park to Montpelier Road, Lincoln

· Cycle lanes on Wilford Road not shown

· Cycle link at west end of ‘ng2’ Business Park (to Birdcage Walk) not shown

· Cycle path into Ruddington (Ruddington Lane) shown as extending to the Clifton Road junction, not just the edge of the village.

· Cycle path shown between Acorn Bank (Compton Acres, West Bridgford) and north end of South Nottingham (Wilford) industrial estate that exists only as a very rough and circuitous track via part of the former railway.

· Any more comments, please, on the south or north maps?**

Cycle audit work in Notts: copy of my message of 19 March to Paul Rea of Realistic Solutions (who is working on the new Notts. Cycle maps and also has been asked to audit existing cycling provision in some parts of the county including, recently, Kimberley and Netherfield):-
“Paul
I was invited along to this evening's meeting of the Broxtowe Borough Select Committee on Planning and Development to discuss this report on Cycling, along with Paul Hillier. The discussion went well and people there were generally supportive of the idea that the Borough should be doing more to encourage cycling.

I was asking him beforehand about what was being done about the outputs from your cycle audit work and mentioned that I was anyway going to raise this at the next meeting of their Highways South Cycle Working Group which I hope will take place sometime in the next month or two. It has already been postponed since February because of the continuing lack of a Cycling Officer. 

Anyway, Paul asked me what I thought of the idea of him commissioning you to do some further audit work, e.g. in West Bridgford in Beeston, even though those are areas where there are more of us able to give detailed local feedback. I said I thought it was a very good idea, a) to have some fresh outside view and b) to ensure that further audit work was consistent with the approach you had already used, which he obviously likes. So I hope something may come of this, in close collaboration of course with me and other local Pedals members!
best wishes, Hugh”

Suggested items for possible next County Council Cycle Working Group meeting agenda: my exchange of emails with Gary Wood, Notts CC:

“Gary
Thanks for your prompt response. Here in answer to your request are some suggested agenda items:
 

As usual:-
Minutes of the last meeting (31 October 2007) and matters arising
 

County Council matters
 

Borough Council matters
 

Highways Agency matters
 

Cycle group matters
and including:-
- Following-up Pedals consolidated "wish list" and other ideas from Ruddington Fields Transport Group Cycling meetings (via Claire Fleming) including better links between the business park and Ruddington village and cycling provision in any A60 access changes.
 

- liaison with the Highways Agency / AM Scott over local cycling matters
 

- interest in cycling from local parish councils (e.g. Ruddington, Tollerton and Keyworth in Rushcliffe Borough)
 

- encouraging interest in cycling from major local employers including BGS Keyworth (building on their survey last year of their actual and potential cyclists)
 

- ensuring good cycling provision in proposed major new housing developments throughout the Greater Nottingham area
 

- Coordination with City Council cycling corridor enhancement proposals
 

- Support for and coordination with recent City bid to Cycling England under the new round of Cycling Towns/City projects
 

- Report on Cycling at recent Broxtowe Borough Council Planning and Development Committee (in liaison with Tony Ward and Paul Hillier) including possible improvements for cyclists in the north of Broxtowe Borough and to provide improved and more coherent cycling provision along the west side of the Greater Nottingham area from Low Wood Road (Blenheim Industrial Estate) to Chilwell Dam business park, Strelley, Wollaton and Beeston etc.
 

- cycling in Beeston town centre and the recent Pedals proposals in response to the Beeston Town Centre Action Plan
 

- expanding and improving cycle parking at local stations, including Beeston and Attenborough and the access routes to and from them.
 

- encouraging combined bike and tram use in connection with the imminent provision of cycle lockers at the Phoenix Park NET park and ride site and improving the access routes, e.g. between that site and the new multi-user path under the M1 between Watnall and Hempshill Vale (Low Wood Road)
 

- Follow-up on Pedals consolidated 'wish lists' prepared for CWG meetings in 2007, e.g. Gedling and Rushcliffe

 - changes to traffic lights at layout at A52 Holme House junction to facilitate cycle access to Sanday Lane and Holme Pierrepont, etc.
- Proposed Gedling Colliery redevelopment access road
 

- Publicising and promoting new County cycle maps, and provision for feedback to facilitate the preparation of (any) future revised editions.
 

- Following up cycle audit exercise carried out by Paul Rea of Realistic Solutions in conjunction with preparation of new maps
 

- liaison with Sustrans over local route proposals including enhancements of riverside path on south bank of the Trent as part of their Route 15 proposals
 

- Outstanding cycle signing issues
 

- barrier / access controls issues
 

- Bike Week plans and coordination with other local Bike Week plans e.g. by The Big Wheel, City Council etc.
 

No doubt we will think of some more ideas before we actually meet, especially following the next Pedals monthly meeting on Monday 21 April!
best wishes, Hugh”
 

PS. No definite news yet on a replacement cycling officer to succeed Ed Ducker but this meeting at least is now going ahead, on Wed 11 June at Trent Bridge House (2 p.m.)
Installation of cycle lockers at NET Line One Phoenix Park terminus park and ride site: message of 14 April from Andy Holdstock, NET Project Team:

“Hugh
We are in the process of going out for quotes to various suppliers for the lockers. It is proposed that there will be six lockers installed in the car park adjacent the tramstop.  The works are expected to be completed by the end of July.
 
Thanks for your assistance in publicising this – I’ll keep you informed of developments.
Regards, Andy Holdstock
NET Project Office”

More West Bridgford cycle signing needs – copy of my message of 14 April to Jarek Bien, Notts. CC:

“Jarek

Another area where more cycle signs are needed, to add to the long list of signing needs for West Bridgford etc. which we discussed some months ago. I refer to the new housing area in Gamston south of Radcliffe Road and west of Ambleside, including the cycle gap connecting to Radcliffe Road (now signed only as a route for emergency vehicles for some reason) and 'except cycles' plates under No Through Road signs to make clear to people that they can cycle through via the new foot/cycle bridge over the canal at the west end of Swindale Close.

 

And as I think I pointed out some time ago to Ed Ducker, it would be helpful in all of the Gamston area between the A52T toucan crossing and Buckfast Way etc. to have more cycle route signs to show the main paths through, e.g. from the old Gamston village green across Ambleside towards Buckfast Way and also the rest of the main paths in the Gamston area. Unless you know the area well it is now very easy to get lost, especially with the web of useful off-road paths and bridges over the canal etc. that have now been developed.

 

On the east side of the Gamston toucan crossing there were some improvements to the signing 2-3 years ago but it is still easy for people approaching along the canal path from Cotgrave not to know about this crossing and instead end up crossing at the far more dangerous nearby unsignalised road crossing along with motor vehicles. In particular it would be useful to have a direction sign, showing the various destinations (WB Town Centre, etc.) where Bassingfield Lane joins Tollerton Road, just east of the A52T and also some advance warning signs as westbound cyclists approach the Tollerton Road end of the canal path from Stragglethorpe and Cotgrave.

best wishes, Hugh

Cycle counts volunteers suggestion – message of 15 March from Andrew Martin:

“Is anyone interested please in responding to Andrew Martin's suggestion?

We can discuss this at the next Pedals meeting, on Monday 21 April, if there is interest. My experience is that we tend not to be as good at getting volunteers as our counterparts in Edinburgh, Spokes, who Andrew mentions.
Hugh

----- Original Message ----- 
From: "Andrew" <andrew@veggies.org.uk>
To: "Hugh McClintock (Dell)" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>
> Sent: Saturday, March 15, 2008 6:19 PM
> Subject: Andrew's address and news
>
> You may be interested to learn that I have been offered a job with Nottingham City Council, as a Casual Traffic Enumerator. Watch out for me in a bright yellow jacket counting traffic at road junctions! I will continue to teach cycling to children with Notts CC, and the very occasional Ridewise client too.
>>
>> You may remember that last year I suggested Pedals members could replicate the traffic counts conducted by Edinburgh Spokes folks; I do still feel this is relevant, appropriate and useful work which some, like me, would be willing to carry out.
All the best, Andrew”


20mph zones; message forwarded by Andrew Martin about Portsmouth experience:

“Andrew
------- Forwarded message follows -------
To:             <ccn-board@yahoogroups.com>,
"wcc Talk" <WCC-Talk@yahoogroups.com>,
"GMCC-Talk" <GMCC-Talk@yahoogroups.com>
From:           "Rod King" <rodk@rodking.co.uk>
Date sent:      Tue, 18 Mar 2008 21:19:11 -0000
Subject:        [ccn-board] 20's Plenty For Us visits Portsmouth City Council
Send reply to:  ccn-board@yahoogroups.com

On Friday 14th March I had an excellent day visiting Portsmouth. I must say that the City Council are doing an excellent job in providing 20 mph as a default speed limit in residential roads as a catalyst for a community wide commitment to a better environment.

What a breath of fresh air it was to find visionary councillors, professional engineers and
responsible citizens all working towards safer roads.

My first impressions are on the 20's Plenty For Us website:- Click Portsmouth for more details
Best regards, Rod King

6. Finance
Susan Young to report, including on our promised £100 grant from Cllr. Karrar Khan of Rushcliffe Borough Council.
Susan has mentioned to me that Lawrence Geary had just passed on to her on Monday the renewal notice for our insurance cover which falls due on 25th April. Only a small increase in premium is required so, in view of this and the short time before then, Susan and I are inclined to recommend that we go ahead and renew this cover. At the same time, if anyone is prepared to take on researching this from Lawrence, we can take our time to see if there are better options for us to have cover from by this time next year.

For the time being we are now selling copies of the City County Forest book on stalls for at a discount price of £7.50 a copy but there is some view that we should review this in a few months and then perhaps cut the price to £5. In doing this we have to remember that bookshops and cycle shops are still selling them for £9.95 and might resent our undercutting them. Even for copies posted directly we have to remember that we pay £1 a copy and that each copy has cost us about £5 to produce.

We will soon need more membership forms printed please, and, I suggest, these should now include a reference only to the CCF book and no longer the Pedal Pushers’ Guide.**

I want to be quite clear about which cycle shops now offer discount to Pedals members as it seems that some of those we have been listing, e.g. Charlie’s Cycles of Bulwell, no longer exist!

As far as I know the only shops still open who still do are these:

· Arnold Cycles, Arnold.

· Bunney’s Bikes, Carrington Street

· Freewheel, Hockley

· Rex Robinson, Carlton

Last summer I approached the then new Evans Cycles on Maid Marian Way, and was referred to their HQ in Kent but they never replied!

Any others we should include please?* I want to get these updated both for the newsletter and for our website.

7. Spring / summer newsletter

Contributions please by next Monday (21st) at the latest**

The stuffing and dispatch for this issue will be that much more complex than usual, to include the subs renewal reminders (for non standing order players), the 2 new City cycle maps, the new South Notts map, and the ‘Get Cycling Nottingham’ project cards.

8. Forthcoming meetings and events:

Pedals meetings including changes to May and June arrangements
19 May: 
I have gathered that Cllr. Jane Urquhart has now taken over from Cllr. Brian Parbutt as City Council Transport Portfolio Holder. I was thinking of inviting Brian along but have now invited Jane next month as we now have a vacancy next month.

16 June:

Discussion with Helen Clayton of The Big Wheel on Big Wheel-Pedals collaboration. Helen was due to come on 19 May but now will be away at a Conference in Brighton on Promoting Cycling through Travel Plans so has agreed to come in June,

21 July

Andrew Martin has agreed to chair this meeting, in my absence and no doubt can be relied on to get through the business in record-breaking time! I will post out the agenda as normal before my departure, on Friday 18 July, on a 6-week rail trip to Central Asia and back (returning on 31 August)
18 August

We agreed last year to have a regular meeting in August as well. Since I will still be away then (and unable to send out an agenda) and, I imagine, several others may also be, I wonder what people think is the best way to organise the meeting. Do we want an agenda or just to make it a chance for a more informal exchange of views?*If there is to be an agenda who will send it out? If it is a more informal meeting, should we still take minutes, for circulation? Previous experience in recent years suggests that even in this ‘slack holiday period’ there may be important things that we need to discuss and these can’t just be postponed if we want to meet the deadline for comments. 

What do people think is the best way to handle this?**

15 September

Whatever we decide on the format and organisation of the August meeting, I suggest that we need to devote all the September one for general ‘catching up’ and not to have any visiting speaker unless there are very pressing reasons for a short speaker slot.**
20 October

By this month it will be about a year since we last had a discussion with Chris Carter, Local Transport Strategy Team leader from the City Council and the author of the City Cycling Action plan, recently finalised. Perhaps we might then want a progress discussion on this?**

17 November

I hope by then (if not well before!) there will be a new County Council cycling officer in post so suggest we might pencil in this month for a discussion with him/her.**

Other meetings / events

* means events at which we have been invited to have a stall and we need at least a preliminary discussion on which of these we can definitely take on**

*Tuesday 22 April, Cycle lights promotion, Jubilee Campus, Nottingham University

Susan Young is arranging this – can anyone else help please?**

Raleigh Archive Exhibition and Talks at the Lakeside Pavilion, University Park: message of 4 April from Gary Smerdon-White

“Hi – this info re cycling exhibition and talks at Lakeside (part of the UofN Djanogly complex) may be of interest to you all. 

The exhibition which started on 12 April, on the history of Raleigh Cycles Nottingham, which is taking place in the Weston Gallery of the Lakeside Art Centre at University Park. It is being organised by the Manuscripts and Special Collections Department of the Nottingham University Library.

 

Details at: http://www.lakesidearts.org.uk/Exhibitions/ViewEvent.html?e=1171&c=5&d=0
Gary”



From: Katie Saxon [mailto:ksaxon@gnpartnership.org.uk] 
Sent: 03 April 2008 09:33
To: Helen Clayton; Lucy Grierson
Cc: Kay Hardiman; garysmerdon-white@supanet.com
Subject: Pedal Power - Raleigh Exhibition
1. Here are the details of those 3 talks:

2. Wednesday 7 May 2008: ‘Pedal Power: The history of the bicycle’.  Douglas Pinkerton, cycle restorer and historian, will discuss the historical development of early bicycles and their impact on the lives of individual people, businesses and families.

3. Wednesday 18 June 2008: ‘Made in Nottingham: The Raleigh Cycle Archive’.  Alexa Rees (Nottinghamshire Archives), curator of the exhibition, will provide an insight into the Raleigh archives chosen for display, and discuss the choices made during the curation process.

4. Wednesday 9 July 2008: ‘Making a Name: Archives, Advertising and Business Icons, 1900-1950’.  Archivist Peter Lester (Nottinghamshire Archives) will explore the wide range of advertising, promotional and publicity material found in local business collections held at Nottinghamshire Archives.
Katie”

(PS, 9 April. I have been told that tickets for all the talks have now been sold, Hugh)
Sat. 10 May:

a) CCN/CTC Summer Campaigners Conference Cambridge, 

For details of the conference, visit http://www.camcycle.org.uk/events/conferences/cambridge2008/
Andrew Martin and I will both be going. Anyone else interested please?*
b) Green Fair -  Sat 10 May 2008 -  All Hallows Church Hall, Ladybay, West Bridgford

Philippa Brown has asked if we can provide a stall for this please?**

c) New environment area at Newark Showground Sat 10th and Sun 11th May 2008 ; message of 27 March from Sally Devereux

“We are running a new environment area at the County Show this year, which will be opened by the former Secretary of State-John Gummer MP.

· The area is sponsored by Newark and Sherwood District Council and display space is free. 

· The overall theme of the area is ‘Climate Change’ with sub themes of earth, wind, fire and water. 

· We are seeking exhibitors relevant for each area which will be in marquees for shelter. 

· We are including free tickets for staff manning displays, free loan of 6 ft display tables and relevant passes. 

Please find attached, a leaflet with further information, but disregard the ‘latest’ date on the back page.

The show attracts approx 50,000 people and is the first of the major agricultural shows in the country.

Although the display space is free, we are a charity seeking to promote agriculture and associated industries.  Therefore if you wish to make a donation to the Society for this opportunity, or support us in other ways e.g. taking an advertisement in the programme or paid banners in the rings, we would be delighted to help you. 

Please find attached an exhibitor requirement form and a Risk Assessment form to be completed and returned by either:

e-mail: info@newarkshowground.com 

Post: Sally Devereux

Newark Showground

Winthorpe,

Newark

NG24 2NY”

PS. I have already replied saying it was unlikely we could put in an appearance at this but promised to raise it at our next meeting.**

*Sun 25 and Mon 26 May: Company of Cyclists ‘Get Cycling’ Event, Racecourse, (joint stall with Ridewise and Sustrans)
I shall unfortunately be away that week (on a cycling holiday in France) but Peter Osborne has agreed to coordinate with the other organisations our display for this very big event.

*West Bridgford Summer Gathering, Bridgford Park, Sat. 7 June, organised by Karina Wells:
We agreed some time ago to have a stall at this event, for which there is now a website: www.wbsummergathering.blogspot.com
*Bike skill share, Sat. 7 June – messages forwarded by Andrew Martin:

“Hugh
Does this meet your needs? You can adapt the text as I have re-used the message!
Andrew”
------- Forwarded message follows -------
From:           Andrew <andrew@veggies.org.uk>
To:             skillshare@eastsideclimateaction.org.uk
Subject:        Re: bike skill share
Send reply to:  andrew@veggies.org.uk
Date sent:      Mon, 31 Mar 2008 15:52:08 +0100

Hello Eleanor
Yes, the date and time are correct.

1 Yes, support would be welcome, prior to and on the day.
2 Bike to Basics - simple, regular bike maintenance skills.
3 The day begins with a 2 hour ride from Wollaton Park (meet at 10:00, in the car park by the 
swings) and finishing for a buffet lunch at Sumac. The afternoon will involve a bike maintenance
skillshare, networking, with publications and other information from cycling groups and other
related organisations. 4 No maximum, the more the merrier. I would like to use 
most of the yard, a marquee and indoors, whatever the weather. 5 I can compile a list of items if 
the funding fairies would like that?
All the best, Andrew”

On 31 Mar 2008 at 4:44, skillshare@eastsideclimateaction.org.uk
<skillshare@eastsideclimateaction.org.uk> wrote:

Date sent:      Mon, 31 Mar 2008 04:44:26 -0700 (PDT)
Subject:        bike skill share
From:           skillshare@eastsideclimateaction.org.uk
To:             andrew@veggies.org.uk

Hi Andrew,
We have you booked in for a bike skill share on the weekend of the rural ride thing, 7th June 1-5pm - just confirming this is correct!

Also, I need you to answer a few questions - I need them by the end of this week please.
- do you need any support in doing your workshop? - advice on running workshops etc
- What is the title of your workshop,
- can you give 2 or 3 sentences to describe it for the programme?
- Is there a maximum number that can attend and why? This will mean we will have to book people on.
- Do you think you are going to need to spend any money on the workshop

ALSO - we are encouraging people to give out good handouts, and to send them electronically to me so we can collate them for some cool book or something.  - if you can't do handout because the workshop is mainly creative etc you could just provide links to more info.
Thanks, Eleanor”

Celebrating Volunteering events - 7th & 8th June 2008 - message from Fiona Corbett forwarded by Susan Young on 10 April

“Do we want to register interest?
Susan”

-----Original Message-----
From: Fiona Corbett [mailto:cew@dunkirkandlenton.co.uk] 
Sent: 10 April 2008 12:42
Subject: FW: Celebrating Volunteering events - 7th & 8th June 2008
For your information.
Regards Fiona Corbett

-----Original Message-----
From: Steph Knowles [mailto:coordinator@dunkirkandlenton.co.uk]
Sent: 27 March 2008 09:40
To: 'Fiona Corbett'
Subject: FW: Celebrating Volunteering events - 7th & 8th June 2008
[Scanned]

Not sure how much we want to promote this if it's the same weekend as
our festival!!

Dear all,
Please find attached details of the Celebrating Volunteering events in
June which the Community Development Service are helping to organise.
Please could you forward the information on to any community groups you
are aware of who might like to get involved in the events. This is an
expression of interest letter, which we will need a response to by April
11th from any groups wanting to participate.

Apologies if you have already received this information, but we are
trying to ensure that it reaches as many people as possible. If you have
any further queries, please contact Carole Worrall.

Thanks very much for your help.
Jacqui
Jacqui Walker
Policy Officer (Research & Information)
Community Development
Radford Unity Complex
203 Ilkeston Road
Nottingham
NG7 3FW
0115 9158803

…comments from Chris Gardner (10 April)

“Susan,
I will be helping Hugh at Karina's event in WB on Sat 7th so am unable to commit further. Andrew will also have the smaller display at the Sumac centre the same w/e so I doubt that we can manage 3 events in the time period; would be great but can't see the resource being available.

I daresay showing interest won't harm but will be more a gesture of support rather than firm commitment.
Cheers, Chris”

PS (14 April): Susan has now replied to say that we are unlikely to be able to attend this event.

Bike Week, 14-22 June and Bike Week pack (and see: http://bikeweek.limelightinteractive.com/index.php)
I have been sent a copy of the Bike Week Organisers’ pack which I will bring to the meeting.

*Wed 18 June Wheelie Good Cyclists’ Breakfast, Old Market Square

*Thurs. 19 June: Ruddington Fields Business Park Transport Group cycling event, Education Centre, Rushcliffe Country Park

*Sat. 12 July: Beeston Fair, Broadgate Park, Beeston

9. Miscellaneous items

HMcC, 16.4.08
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